
 

 
 
   

 
10 October 2023 

 
Dear  
 
Reference – ATISN 18980 – Refurbishment of the Oakwood Ward and M Ward at 
Morriston Hospital 
 
Thank you for your email received on 13 September 2023 requesting a copy of the 
response from Swansea Bay University Health Board (SBUHB) on the timeline of 
refurbishment of Oakwood Ward and M Ward, Morriston Hospital. A response to your 
request is provided below. 
 
SBUHB provided HIW with an updated Improvement Plan on 15 September 2023, which 
contained updates on all the recommendations made following the inspection of 
Oakwood Ward and M Ward at Morriston Hospital. The response stated that the 
refurbishment is now proposed for Autumn 2024.  The relevant extract is pasted below. 
 

 

1. The health 

board must 

provide HIW 

with a 

proposed 

timeline for 

the proposed 

refurbishment 

works 

 

H&C Standards  

2.1  

Completion of 
Refurbishment 
business case. 
 
Present 
business case 
to senior 
management 
team March 
2023 
Time line to 
be completed 
following 
business plan 
approval. 

Head of 
Nursing 
Clinical Lead 
for general 
paediatrics 
Divisional 
Manager for 
CYP 

April 2023 (Complete) 
Business Case complete, 
shared with surgical 
colleagues and discussed with 
senior management team. 
Currently sourcing architects. 
 
Refurbishment proposed for 
Autumn 2024 

 
HIW operates within the Welsh Government’s framework for handling Freedom of 
Information requests. If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of 
your request, you can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of 
this response. Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh 
Government’s Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government, 
Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedomofinformation@gov.wales  

mailto:Freedomofinformation@gov.wales


 

  
 

  

 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint 
until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 


